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December 23, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will improve the transparency of King County’s in lieu fee mitigation program by requiring regular reports to the King County Council on program revenues and expenditures, and responds to a proviso in the 2015/2016 Biennial Budget Ordinance 17941, Section 77, Proviso P2. This ordinance amends King County Code to establish reporting requirements for revenue received and projects implemented through the in lieu fee mitigation program, a component of King County’s Critical Area Mitigation Reserves Program. This proviso restricts expenditure of $250,000 by the Department of Natural Resources and Parks until the proposed ordinance is adopted.

The in lieu fee mitigation program enables project sponsors whose permitted projects create unavoidable impacts to pay a fee to King County in lieu of completing permittee-responsible mitigation. King County then selects sites and implements restoration projects to offset the impacts which generated the mitigation fees. This program benefits the public by improving the efficiency of the permitting process and ensuring mitigation projects are implemented in ways that achieve the maximum ecological benefit and highest likelihood for long-term sustainability. The in lieu fee mitigation program is operated within the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.

The ordinance shall amend King County Code Title 4A.200.455 to include a new subsection that requires:
1. Biennial reporting requirements to the Council for the fee in lieu mitigation program;
2. Information on the amount and source of revenues received by the program;
3. A description and rationale for projects selected for funding;
4. An accounting of budgeted and actual expenditures made; and
5. The status of all projects approved in the previous five years, and anticipated completion date for those projects, if not yet complete. 
This legislation will also help King County meet its goals of transparency and accountability by requiring simple regular reporting, while continuing to protect the County’s aquatic ecosystems and water quality in alignment with the King County Strategic Plan.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will amend the King County Code to ensure that the Department of Natural Resources and Parks can continue its work of providing valuable services to the residents of King County.

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑477‑4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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